Treanor, Bronagh

From:

Hilda Clements [hilda.clements@fermanaghomagh.com]

Sent:

09 May 2018 10:39

To:

!devplan

Cc:

Anne Fitzpatrick

Subject:

Draft Monaghan County Development Plan

Attachments:

Response to MCC 090518.pdf

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the Organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Sir/Madam,

Please find attached comments to the above consultation on behalf of Fermanagh and Omagh District Council.

Regards,

Hilda Clements

Principal Planner
Fermanagh and Omagh District Council
Planning Department
16 High Street
Omagh
BT78 1BQ

2 0300 303 1777

SCAMMED

DISCLAIMER Fermanagh and Omagh District Council W: www.fermanaghomagh.com T: 0300 303 1777 E: info@fermanaghomagh.com This electronic message contains information from Fermanagh and Omagh District Council which may be privileged or confidential. The information is intended to be for the sole use of the individual(s) or entity named above. If you are not the intended recipient be aware that any disclosure, copying, distribution or use of the contents of this information is prohibited. If you have received this electronic message in error, please notify us by telephone or email (to the number or email address above) immediately.

Planning Office Omagh

Brendan Hegarty Chief Executive



Your Ref
Our Ref CITOS/422
Date 9th May 2018
Being dealt with by
Fmail

Monaghan County Council Forward Planning Team Planning Section County Offices The Glen Monaghan Republic of Ireland

Dear Sir/Madam

RE: Consultation to Draft Monaghan County Development Plan 2019-2025.

I refer to the above consultation and email received on 15th March 2018.

Fermanagh and Omagh District Council welcomes the opportunity to comment on the draft documents and having consulted with our Members on 10th April 2018, would offer the following observations.

Fermanagh and Omagh's draft Plan Strategy, the first part of the Local Development Plan, is currently under preparation. It is recognised that many of the challenges for County Monaghan are similar to those identified in our district. The planning policies put forward in the draft Monaghan County Development plan are considered to be an appropriate response to these challenges.

It is acknowledged that there are opportunities for co-operation for the benefit of cohesive planning in the cross border area. Cross-border tourism initiatives provide an opportunity to get the maximum benefit from our wealth of environmental and heritage assets. Greenways such as the Ulster Canal Greenway have the potential to link up on a cross border basis. The Fermanagh and Omagh LDP will ensure that the section of the Ulster Canal which falls within our district is safeguarded for future tourism/recreational use. Improvements to the transport infrastructure such as the N2/A5 upgrade are also important to the central border region and our respective council areas.

It is noted that a National Heritage Area is proposed at Sliabh Beagh in recognition of its important conservation value. The wider setting of this area extends into Fermanagh and Omagh and this is reflected in the jointly commissioned project for a Draft Sliabh Beagh Masterplan. The Fermanagh and Omagh LDP is unlikely to introduce more stringent controls on development across this area as the various national and international nature designations are already a significant constraint.

However, it is acknowledged that areas outside these designations remain attractive to wind energy development and any proposals of this nature will need careful consideration.

We look forward to continuing engagement with your Council and in co-operating on planning matters of mutual benefit.

Yours faithfully

Hilda Clements

Principal Planning Officer

Development Plan